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Dear MP’s name,
I am writing to urge you to vote against the ‘Assisted Dying’ Bill on 11th September 2015.

There are many serious flaws in this bill. For example it is not possible for the minimal safeguards to protect or identify those who may face outward coercive pressure by family, circumstance or other means to end their lives prematurely. The additional notions that safeguards can be added when the bill is passed are a moral and legal absurdity. In addition, no serious evidence has been put forward to suggest that the law as it stands is inadequate.

The British Medical Association and Royal Colleges of Physicians, GPs and Surgeons are opposed to a change in the law as are significant numbers of their members. The Association for Palliative Medicine (APM) – the professional body for doctors who specialise in treatment and care of the terminally ill is near-unanimous in its opposition. A recent survey of its members indicated that only 4% would be willing to engage in assisting the suicides of their patients.  Three quarters of GPs oppose assisted suicide with reasons given including fears that a change in the law will result in less focus on investment in palliative care and the dangers of patients feeling pressured into choosing death.

Terminal illness has been defined as “an inevitably progressive condition which cannot be reversed by treatment” and as a consequence the person “is reasonably expected to die within six months”. This definition includes people with longer-lasting and fluctuating chronic conditions such as Parkinson’s, Multiple Sclerosis and heart disease. Doctors admit a wide range of potential error in prognosis for terminal illness-so while it may sound reassuring that the change to the law proposed by the Assisted Dying bill would only apply to those with less than six months to live, in practice such a distinct category does not exist.

Evidence from other areas where assisted suicide exists identifies further dangers.  For example where this is passed for one group it quickly expands to additional groups. People with psychiatric conditions and dementia are among those killed by euthanasia in the Netherlands in increasing numbers year on year. Proponents of assisted dying in this country have also cited the “unaffordable explosion of dementia” as reasons to change the law again. Claims that the bill will support those experiencing pain appear largely unfounded. Looking at the situation in Oregon, whose assisted suicide legislation provides the model for the current bill before Parliament, the main reasons cited by those seeking assisted suicide are not to do with pain but a loss of independence. In 2013 93% said ‘loss of autonomy’ was a reason they wanted to die prematurely, 89% said they could no longer take part in activities that made life enjoyable and 73% cited loss of dignity. Only 23.7% gave inadequate pain control as a reason.  This is an issue that can be eradicated by adequate investment in palliative care. 

The focus should not be on death, but on life: on independent living and properly resourced support for independence, dignity and equity for all. This is where the focus of Parliament should lay. 

I am personally concerned about this issue because (include any relevant experiences or reasons and tailor it to what you know about your MP, for example if they are pro-choice then you might want to establish that you also come from a pro-choice and pro-autonomy position but are concerned about the impact on disability equality; if your MP has opposed the cuts and/or the closure of the Independent Living Fund then you might want to establish the link between the removal of support and increased risk of disable people feeling a burden ).

I urge you to vote against a Bill that is not needed so that Parliament can focus on issues for an assisted life, rather than an assisted death.

For a fuller briefing on the detail within the Assisted dying bill and whether Parliament should license assistance with suicide please see: http://www.livinganddyingwell.org.uk/sites/default/files/LDW%20-%20Report%20-%20Falconer%20and%20Marris%20Bills%20-%20July%202015.pdf
Finally, please let me know whether you will be attending the debate and how you intend to vote. I strongly hope you will be in the House of Commons on 11 September to oppose the bill.

Yours sincerely, 

